KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING held on Thursday 27th November 2014 in Ashton Hayes at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Jenny Moult, Dave Penny, Joan Pidgeon, Bruce Guy, Peter Dalton, Alan Burgess, Janice Anderson.
Apologies: Malen Johnson, Rosina Williams.
Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd October 2014 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
1. Easter 2015. 

Margaret can only accompany the Choir on the evening of Tuesday 1st April, so that would be the only performance  of the Easter Work in Holy Week in 2015.
Correspondence:
Jim advised that several approaches had been received from companies who organise singing tours to various parts of Europe – Verona, Tuscany, Greece to name a few.  No action had been taken.
Treasurer’s Report:

Heather presented the latest set of accounts.  No comments were made other than to note that Jim was awaiting the cheque from John Lewis Chester to raise their Carol Singing contribution to £150.00.

Future Concerts:

The meeting discussed the forthcoming Christmas Concert at the Hammond School.

The subject of wine glasses was raised – Dave Penny asked why don’t we buy glasses for events and then keep them.  Irene pointed out that by hiring them from Corkscrew hire, they deliver and collect and we don’t need to wash them. It was very convenient.  Irene also added that an alternative could be plastic glasses from Bookers at £66.96 for 500.  They need a bit of self assembly but they do look nice and couldn’t be more convenient.  It was decided that the plastic glasses be bought.
Dave noted that Margaret was bringing 40 of her young choristers to sing at the concert which would sell more tickets.  It also presents greater difficulty for staging so Dave agreed to return to the Hammond to look at alternative options.  |AP01DP|. He had been discussing the layout with IO – possibly seating the girls on the first two rows of audience seats.

The meeting discussed the need for help with front of house.  In total roles were identified for 4 males and females for the raffle plus one other female.

There is a room available in the Hammond for the choir to assemble and leave the bags and coats safely.

Bruce Guy asked if it were possible to purchase a new music stand.  Peter replied that there was a new one although he was not clear as to where it is.  Janice agreed to look for it. |AP02JA|.

Jim Edwards informed the meeting that the manager of the local Stroke Association had asked if she could be allowed an opportunity to say thank you to the audience and choir at the start of the evening.

Future social events and fundraising:
Christmas Carol Singing.

Jim agreed to make contact with Nunsmere Hall to just check that the Christmas Eve carol singing was in their diary. |AP03JE|.
American Supper – Tuesday 6th January 2015.

Peter Dalton had agreed to take the signed Order of Merit Certificate, intended for Rosemary Oulton, and get it framed so that it could be presented at the American supper.

Tarvin Quiz – Friday 9th and 16th January in the community centre.

Any Other Business.
Alan Burgess noted the excellent job that Suzanne was doing with our Facebook pages, and suggested that she would be an excellent candidate as publicity officer.  The meeting agreed

Alan also wanted to record that his efforts at getting the music scores onto the website and producing practice CDs to sell to the Choir had cost £31.00.  On the basis that he was selling those CDs to choir members meant that he was covering his costs, but Elaine asked that he ensures he isn’t out of pocket.  Peter Dalton thanked Alan for his efforts on behalf of the choir.

Dave Penny said that the volume of chat during rehearsal was rising again and becoming intolerable.

Social Committee.  

Elaine advised the meeting that she had attended a meeting of the SC and understood that the committee was not going to elect a new Chair after the departure of Irene.  It was going to run itself and see how that goes.  Barry would attend future Exec meetings to represent the SC.

Library.

Janice had expressed a wish to give up the role of librarian, but would want to take up a position on the SC.  The role of librarian would be decided at the next AGM.

Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 29th January 2014 in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
